
 

                  Diamond Bar Golf Course Renovation Project 

                    Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 
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In accordance with Section 15072 of the California Environmental Quality Act Guidelines, this 

notice is to inform agencies and the public that the San Gabriel Valley Council of Governments 

(COG) has completed an Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for the following 

proposed Project: 

Project Title: Diamond Bar Golf Course Renovation Project 

Project Description: The San Gabriel Valley COG, in cooperation with the Los Angeles County 

and the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro), propose to renovate the Diamond Bar Golf 

Course (Golf Course). Planned freeway improvements on the State Route 57/State Route 60 

Confluence would result in the permanent incorporation of 9.4 acres of the Golf Course, reducing 

the Golf Course from 171.3 acres to 161.9 acres.  

The proposed project would result in the realignment and reconfiguration of six holes west of Grand 

Avenue and three holes east of Grand Avenue. Improvements would include reconstructing 

bunkers and tee and green complexes for all holes. The proposed project would increase the overall 

existing course yardage from 6,801 yards to 6,848 yards. The total course par would remain 

unchanged at par 72. An existing maintenance facility would be demolished and replaced with a 

new maintenance facility at a new location. The proposed project would also include changes to 

the existing drainage system on the Golf Course, reconfiguration of the existing concrete cart paths, 

and relocation of protective netting and the practice range. 

Project Location: The proposed project would be constructed at the Diamond Bar Golf Course, 

located at 22751 Golden Springs Drive in the City of Diamond Bar, California. 

Public Review Period:  June 19, 2020 to July 20, 2020 

Lead Agency:   San Gabriel Valley COG 

Contact Person:              Mark Christoffels, Chief Engineer 

San Gabriel Valley Council of Governments 

4900 Rivergrade Road 

Irwindale, CA 91706 

Phone: (626) 962-9292 

Email: DBGC@sgvcog.org 

Availability of IS/MND: The IS/MND will be available for public review online at: 

• https://metro.net/SR57-60 

• https://www.sgvcog.org/dbgc 

A hard copy of the IS/MND is also available for review in person by appointment at the 

following location: 

• San Gabriel Valley COG, 4900 Rivergrade Road, Irwindale, CA 91706 

Please call (626) 962-9292 to schedule a date and time to review 

Method of Submitting Comments: Please submit any written comments on the IS/MND to Mark 

Christoffels at the address or email listed above before 5:00 pm on July 20, 2020. 


